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fAWPHCA 
Wisconsin Primary Health Care Association 

December 9, 2024 

Clerk of Supreme Court 
Attention: Deputy Clerk - Rules 
PO Box 1688 
Madison, WI 53701-1688 

FILED 

DEC 1 0 2024 

CLERIC OF SUPREME COURT 
Of WISCONSIN 

RE: Petition 24-05 Adjustment to Attorney Assessment for Public Interest Legal Services 
Funding 

To the Justices of the Supreme Court of Wisconsin: 

I am writing on behalf of the Wisconsin Primary Health Care Association in support of Petition 
24-05 to increase the Public Interest Legal Services Fund (PILSF) assessment. The Wisconsin
Primary Health Care Association (WPHCA), representing Wisconsin's nineteen Federally
qualified Health Centers (also known as Community Health Centers), envisions a future
where all individuals and communities in Wisconsin achieve their highest health potential.
Ensuring access to legal services to address health-harming legal needs is essential to that
vision.

Ln 2023, Wisconsin Community Health Centers served 287,632 patients, providing 1.14 
million total visits for preventative medical care, behavioral health services, dental care, and 
enabling services such as case management. According to 2023 data, 76% (205,500) of 
Community Health Center patients live at or below 200% of the Federal Poverty Level and 
20% are uninsured. In 2024, WPHCA started a pilot Medical Legal Partnership, connecting 

Community Health Center patients with free civil legal services, in recognition of the health­
harming legal needs that patients face across Wisconsin. This work highlights the need for 
accessible, high-quality civil legal services, especially for low-income residents. We believe 
that increasing access to civil legal aid is vital to the stabilization and dignity of our 
communities. This Petition is an important step in that direction. 

An individual's ability to access civil legal aid can be lifesaving. Civil legal aid keeps people in 
their homes and in family-sustaining jobs, empowers individuals and families by resolving 
consumer debts and ensuring rightful access to income supports, secures support and 
protects the rights of crime victims, and helps to extricate survivors of domestic violence from 
abusive situations so they can achieve safety and independence. 

Access to legal help is distressingly difficult, particularly for low-income Wisconsinites. While 
one in seven Wisconsin residents are financially eligible for civil legal aid, legal aid providers 
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